VP REPORT ALBERTA/NORTH

The following is my activity report since the last NE meeting:

December 2009;

Received word of Sister Mary Veilleux's passing. She was a long-time activist and former Table One Bargaining Team member.

Assisted the locals with issues such as the apprenticeship program, PRR's, overdue financial statements, Christmas work hours, and term issues.

Dealt with CFFM's office on FireChief magazine article.

January 2010;

Left messages requesting informal meetings with CFFM2's office Dealt with queries from the locals around grievances, travel for the Council of Locals, Bargaining Demand Training, LWOP provisions, in addition to others Helped AB Human Rights Representative get set up to attend Calgary Human Rights Committee meeting Assisted with questions around Goose Bay FR's still be told to do PT test, and MARLANT's FR overtime policy

February 2010

Attended Video Conference Call for LFWA LMRC regarding the release of terms went on income averaging, DVP Van Dyk addressed inquiries from the region

March 2010

Conference call with FR regarding CFFM withdrawal from Joint Pay Study Conference call with AB USO and 908 President regarding issues there Set up Bargaining Demand Training for the region.

Attended Bargaining Demand Training in Edmonton with reps from 903 and 905.

Course was very well received with lively exchanges of ideas Visited Bargaining Demand Training course in Medicine Hat with reps from 907, 910 and 911. Another well attended course.

April 2010

Attended and co-hosted with Sister Buck the 2010 Council of Locals in Winnipeg. Approximately 40 delegates from the Prairies and the North attended this 3 day event. Sister Buck had done a fantastic job organizing speakers and activities. Had a very interesting presentation on the 1919 Winnipeg Labour strike. All who attended gave very positive feedback.

Fielded questions regarding Suffield's Leave Policy Obtained a volunteer to attend DRDC Science Symposium in Gatineau May 12-14 Organized the final Bargaining Demand Writing training for 903, 908 and 1201 to be held in Wainwright Confirmed Brother Lloyd of 905 as delegate to National Access Conference Dealt with several expressions of displeasure regarding PSAC's support of the long gun registry Attended initial meeting of 2011 Convention Host Committee

May 2010

Assisted with questions surrounding staffing issues at CFB Suffield Sent copy of SC separate Table decision to FR Steering Committee As OPI for FR issues had discussions with USO regarding Statement of Merit Declarations Telephone discussion with Valerie Heaman EAP Corporate regarding EAP issues Travel to Ottawa for NE meeting.
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